


















IMPORTANT  DATES
April 9th – Field Trip





April 11th – Cultural Arts Program

April 15th – 19th – Spring Break



April 22nd – Teacher Workday

May 3rd – Field Day





May 6th – 10th Staff Appreciation Week

2nd grade report cards will go home on Monday, April 8th.
We will leave for our field trip at 10:15 and return in time for lunch.  If you are an approved chaperone and would like to join us, please let me know.  Chaperones should meet in our classroom by 10:05. 

Our Science Olympiad Cubs will compete in the NC Science Olympiad at Heritage HS on Saturday, and our Chess Club Cubs will compete at the Triangle Regional Team Tournament at Green Hope HS on Sunday afternoon.  Let’s wish these two teams the best!
Spring Pictures went home today.  Please review the package, purchase the sheets you like, send in payment in the enclosed envelope, and return the sheets that you do not wish to purchase.  If you do not wish to buy any of the pictures, send back the entire package.
Please consider volunteering as a “Mystery Reader”!  The students love having a surprise guest visit the class and read to them.  We still need readers for May 24th.  Please let me know or visit the Sign-Up Genius link below if you are interested.
https://m.signupgenius.com/#!/showSignUp/10c084aaeaf23a75-msavents1
SSA nomination forms were made available from the WCPSS AIG website on April 1st. Forms can be turned in to Danielle Perry between 4/23/19 to 5/6/19. Forms will not be accepted beyond school hours on 5/6/19. Please contact Ms. Perry with any questions. dperry@wcpss.net
From the Office…..
Leesville Rd. Elementary School places a high value on a full school day. Our expectation is for our students to arrive at school in time to settle into their classrooms and be ready for instruction to start at 9:15 am and for our students to remain at school for the full instructional day which ends at 3:45 pm. When students are signed out early, it is a disruption and interruption to the teaching and learning and unfair to our teachers and other students. We must allow our teacher and students to benefit from a full instructional day and will no longer call for students from the classroom after 2:45 pm without prior notice to the teacher and the main office.
From the PTA…..
· The Cubs' Closet is a PTA program that provides students with clothing, shoes, and undergarments when needed. This way, our children have the clothes they need to focus on learning and play. We are looking for donations of Boys pants, sizes 10 and 12. Please donate ONLY clothing that is school appropriate and is in good condition (clean with no holes or stains). Please contact melissa.yanek@gmail.com with questions. 

Help At Home:  
Literacy:  Your children are excited about reading longer chapter books during workshop time.  Since longer books may continue over several reading sessions, remembering what happens from beginning to end can be tricky.  Encourage your child to jot important events at the end of each chapter then review the jots at the beginning of each reading session so that the story is fresh in their mind.

Math:  Please see the attached Parent Letter for information about our current unit and tips to help your child at home.
A few tidbits of information for you:

· Reading /Literacy – Partnerships are finishing the books they are reading together.  Readers learned that partners reread together to practice out loud and try to picture what is happening and discuss literary language.  This will help them better understand the book that they are reading together.
· Writing – We wrote opinion pieces about our Favorite Restaurant and published our writing.  In our next unit, we will be writing poetry.
· Math – We are adding and subtracting 3-digit numbers using a variety of strategies.  We are also practicing adding a string of 2-digit numbers.
· Social Studies/Science – Students researched famous women in history as we also wrap up our unit on Weather.
Our Specials for this week are: PE. Field Trip, Art, Health & Fitness, and Music
Email:  aavent@wcpss.net	                  School Office:  (919) 870-4200                    April 5, 2019








